From: James Young (DOA)

Sent: Friday, February 7, 2020 4:08 PM
To: apa.housespeaker@legis.la.gov
Cc Carlos Romanach

Subject: APA Reporting Requirement

Good afternoon,

The Division of Administration — Office of General Services (Louisiana Property Assistance Agency and Louisiana
Federal Property Assistance Agency) hereby submits its report of rulemaking and fee adoptions in 2019 to the
Legislature, in accordance with R.S. 49:968(K). Specifically, we report as follows:

1. The Office of General Services submitted a Notice of Intent relative to rulemaking arising from Act 454 of
2018, describing the process for consideration of rulemaking petitions with respect to the Office of General
Services, for prospective promulgation in the Louisiana Administrative Code.

2. The Office of General Services did not propose any fee adoption, increase, or decrease in 2019.

3. The Office of General Services did not receive any petition or submission pursuant to R.S. 49:953(C) in
2019. Accordingly, no agency responses by Office of General Services were needed.

4. The Office of General Services did conduct a public hearing in accordance with R.S. 49:953(C) in 2019, but
no interested persons attended, and no comments were received.

Please advise if either Committee has any questions or seeks the Office of General Services’ participation in a public
hearing to review this report.

Thank you. Regards,

James L. Young Jr.

Director

Office of General Services

Louisiana Division of Administration
1059 Brickyard Lane

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70802

(225) 342-6856
James.Young(@IA.GOV




